
 

Department of General Services 
Procurement Division 
707 Third Street, Second Floor, West Sacramento, CA 95605 
(916) 375-4400 (800) 559-5529 

Broadcast Date:  February 8, 2012 Bulletin #: P-06-12 

TO: Purchasing Authority Contacts (PACs) 
Procurement and Contracting Officers (PCOs) 

RE: Retirement of Management Memo 08-05  

This Broadcast Bulletin announces the retirement of the Department of General 
Services’ Management Memo 08-05, effective February 8, 2012. All pertinent 
information currently resides in the State Contracting Manual, Volumes 2 and 3. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this notification, please contact: 

 
Office of Policies, Procedures and Legislation 

PPO@dgs.ca.gov  

mailto:PPO@dgs.ca.gov

